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IJH Makes Texas Business & Education 
Coalition’s 

2006 Honor Roll
When the Texas Business and Education Coalition (TBEC) 
announced that 270 public schools across the state had earned 
recognition on the 2006 TBEC Honor Roll, Itasca Junior High 
was excited and proud to be one of only 49 middle schools to 
make the list. They were the only secondary school in Region 
12 to be named. 

"Schools get on our Honor Roll the old fashioned way," said Jack Lowe, Chairman of 
TDIndustries in Dallas and TBEC’s Business Co-chair, "they earn it. For us the bottom-line 
is results. These schools help all students do well in all subjects."

TBEC identifies the Honor Roll schools by analyzing three years of performance data for 
all Texas public schools. A school must have a high percentage of students meeting state 
standards on the TAKS tests in all subjects for three consecutive years, with an emphasis on 
how many students score at the state’s highest standard – commended – on all tests. 
Selection criteria account also for each school’s student demographics, the number of 
subjects tested and the grades served. 

"This year’s Honor Roll Schools have achieved performance levels higher than any one 
could anticipate when the TAKS testing began four years ago," said Mike McGuire 
President of Chemshare Corporation in Port LaVaca who heads up TBEC’s Honor Roll 
committee. "The success of these schools demonstrates that setting high standards and 
raising expectations for all students is an effective tool in raising performance."

IISD Superintendent Dr. Ray Freeman and Junior High Principal Glenn Pittman 
represented IJS in Austin on December 5, 2006 for a Sharing Seminar in which "the best 
learn from the best." The seminar was followed by a reception and awards dinner. 
Continued on page 3.

Freeman Family Receive Early 
Christmas Present

It was all hugs and smiles as Dr. and Mrs. Freeman welcomed their youngest son, Andrew, 
home from his 12 months deployment in Kosovo. Andrew’s unit was scheduled to return in 
February 2007, but the soldiers and families were very happy to cut the tour a little short 
and come home December 5. 

National Guard Specialist E4 Andrew Freeman’s unit was activated in 2005. They received 
their training at Fort Hood in Killeen and in Germany before being deployed. 

Andrew, a 2002 graduate of Itasca High School, will return to college to finish his history 
degree and ROTC training.

Edwards: Hard Work Rewarded, Prayers 
Answered, Waco VA Hospital Will Remain Open

Press Release

(WASHINGTON, DC) - U.S. Representative Chet Edwards joined local veterans and 
community leaders in Waco to celebrate the announcement from the Department of 
Veterans Affairs Secretary James Nicholson that the Waco VA hospital will remain open 
and retain all current services.

"The wait is over, our prayers have been answered, and the Waco VA hospital is here to 
stay. After over three long years of hard teamwork and dedicated efforts, the Department 
of Veterans Affairs has decided that it will keep open the Waco VA hospital and maintain 
current services.  This is a great victory for veterans in Central Texas and veterans across 
the United States who knows the Waco VA Hospital provides first class care with nationally 
recognized programs in mental health care and blind rehab. 

Due to the work of Sen. Kay Bailey Hutchison, the Waco VA hospital has been designated 
as a national center of excellence for its mental health services provided to veterans, 
specifically, its Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) program. Edwards is the ranking 
member of the House Military Quality of Life and Veterans Affairs Appropriations 
Subcommittee and has worked closely with local veterans and community leaders, Senators 
Kay Bailey Hutchison and John Cornyn to keep open the hospital. Edwards added $3 
million in PTSD research funding for the Waco VA under the 2006 Military Quality of Life 
and Veterans Affairs Appropriations bill and $3.5 million for the same Waco VA program 
under the 2007 bill, which has yet to pass.

"I want to salute Sen. Hutchison for being involved in this project from day one and using 
her position to play a key role in this fight. I also want to thank Sen. Cornyn for his 
constant efforts in support of the hospital. While I consider it a privilege to have been part 
of this fight, the ultimate credit goes to our dedicated Waco VA employees, the Central 
Texas veterans’ community and the city of Waco for its tireless commitment to winning this 
fight."

Economists determined that the Waco VA generated about $200 million for the local 
economy, based largely on its 750 employees, and closing its doors would have been 
devastating for Waco community.

"This is not only great for the local economy, it gives veterans and their families the peace 
of mind that their care will continue with the doctors and nurses they trust," said Edwards. 
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Churches of Itasca
Bethlehem Missionary Baptist W. Spurgeon 687-2800

Central Baptist Church 401 E. Monroe 687-2343

Church of Christ 200 N. Aquilla 687-2774

First Baptist Church 107 S. Lamar 687-2783

First Presbyterian Church 106 N. Lamar 687-2243

First United Methodist Main & King St. 687-2475

Loveview Baptist Church FM 2959 East of I-35

Second Baptist Church 20 W. Marrion 687-2224

Shiloh Community Church 254-582-0487

St. John Missionary Baptist 506 S. Weaver 687-2821

3rd Day Worship Center 107 E. Adams 214 564-2185

Itasca Nursing Home Sunday - 10:00 a.m.

Everyone Welcome Monday Evening 6:00 p.m.

Winter Bible Study at 

First Baptist Church 

Beginning Wednesday night at 6:30 p.m., December 20, we will explore the foundations of 
creation in a three month study of Genesis 1-3. Understanding the case for Biblical Creation 
is important for more than just the high school or college student facing the lies of evolution 
in science classes; it is absolutely fundamental to the Christian faith and the Gospel. Can so 
many scientists and Ph.D.s be wrong? Come join in this fascinating look at the Biblical 
truth about our origins! For a schedule of each weeks topic, check us at on the Web at 
fbcitasca.org.

Central Baptist Church

Come pray with us. A prayer box is available for your request. If you can’t stay, we’ll pray for you.

Prayer Service Every Wednesday – 12:05 -1:00 p.m.

Anyone who would like to see God move in our community! 

Itasca United Methodist Church

Guaranteed no-nap Preaching, or double your doubt back. 

Where Worship Is Joyous

Experience the energy of God’s promise in a beautiful, historic sanctuary. Rev. Tom Wood, Pastor

Sunday School 9:45 a.m. Worship 10:50 a.m. 254-687-2475

What Does Your 

Heavenly Account Look Like?

"Lay not up for yourselves treasures upon earth . . ."

"But lay up for yourselves treasures in heaven . . . "

"For where your treasure is, there will your heart be also."

Matthew 6: 19, 20, 21

God does not mail you a monthly statement, you must keep up with it yourself. Accounting classes now being 
offered at the Church of Christ in Itasca, Sundays 9:45, 10:45, 6:30 p.m.

Presbyterian Church 

***Women’s Bible Study - 2:00 p.m. & 7:00 p.m. 2nd Monday

***Women’s Bible Study - 7:00 p.m. 2nd Thursday 687-2243 

***Exercise Classes for Senior Citizens or 687-2963

Tuesday & Thursday - 10:00 - Fellowship Hall.

Itasca Ministerial Alliance Meeting

1st Saturday of month – 9:00 a.m.

Itasca Zoning Committee Meeting

2nd Monday of Month 6 p.m. 

Municipal Court Building 136 N. Hill St.

Itasca City Council Meeting

3rd Monday of Month 6:00 p.m.

Municipal Court Building 136 N. Hill St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Itasca ISD School Board Meeting

2nd Monday of Month 7:00 p.m. 

IISD Superintendent's Office 123 N College St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Chamber of Commerce Meeting

Last Monday of Month 5:30 p.m. 

Citizens State Bank E. Main St.

All interested persons are welcomed!

Volunteer Fire Department Meetings

2nd Monday of Month Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m. 

3rd Monday of Month Fire Training - 7:00 p.m. 

Fire Station Downtown Itasca

All interested persons are welcomed!

Chamber Banquet Date Set 
Award Nominations Requested

The Itasca Chamber of Commerce will hold its 22nd Annual Chamber of Commerce 
Banquet on January 29, 2007. The Banquet will be held in the Itasca ISD cafeteria. The 
silent auction and refreshments will begin at 6:00 p.m. with dinner being served at 7:00 p.
m. Tickets are $10.00 ($12.00 at the door) each and can be bought from any Chamber 
director or at Citizens State Bank (Lance Meinzer), Itasca High School (Barbara Petrash), 
HILCO (Bob Wilson, Poteet Motors (Charles Jones), or at the Itasca Nursing Home (Diane 
Taylor).

The Chamber is urging citizens to mail their ideas for awards to be presented and their 
nominations for those awards. This is everyone’s chance to have a say in the Citizen of the 
Year, Community Service and all other awards presented. 

Suggestions can be mailed to Itasca Chamber of Commerce, P. O. Box 205, Itasca, TX 
76055 or given to any of the Chamber directors listed.

Chamber of Commerce Banquet

January 29, 2007 - Itasca ISD Cafeteria 

Tickets $10.00 ($12 at door) available at

Citizens State Bank, Itasca High School, Poteet Motors, Itasca Nursing Home, 
HILCO
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Paw Print Press
Serving Itasca "The Big Little Town" since 1997

**Editor & Cartoonists – Gabby Rivera

**Sports – Mark Cummings, Colton Yarbro & Ashley Durham & Eva Mayberry

**Features – Alecia Evans, Sarah Evans, Viddy Reyes, Devin Corbitt, Megan Goff, Mary 
Maddox, & Ashley Durham

** Business Manager – Jessica Grindele

**Assistant Business Manager – GiGi Morgan

**Special Columnist – Carl Sweeney

**Special Editor & Resource – Sally Crouch

**Publisher – Barbara Petrash

Christmas Coloring Contest
Front row (left to right) 3rd place Samuel Sulak-
Kindergarten, 1st place – Jenny Ignacz-Kindergarten and 3rd 
place – Haley Hubbard- 1st grade.

Back row (left to right) 1st place Chelsea Sercey-3rd grade, 3rd place Louis Arellano– 2nd 
grade and 2nd place – Haley Rodriguez-3rd grade.

The IISD Cafeteria Crew sponsored their second coloring contest for grades Pre-K – 4th 
grade. Three high school students judged the artwork. Once again, they had a hard task 
since now the rules included that students that had won before were ineligible. 

The judges looked for neatness, creativity and originality. The artwork decorates the 
cafeteria for everyone to enjoy. The Cafeteria Crew hopes to sponsor a contest for each 
holiday. Each winner receives a goodie bag with healthy snacks and small puzzles and 
games.

IJH Makes TBEC Honor Roll
Continued from page 1

TBEC volunteers will present the Honor Roll banner to Itasca Middle School at a local 
ceremony so that students, parents, teachers and staff, and members of the community can 
join in the celebration. The volunteers will tour the school, visit classrooms and talk with 
students and staff at that time. 

"We know there are great public schools in Texas," said John Stevens, Executive Director 
of TBEC, "but most of them don’t get the recognition they deserve, even in their own 
communities. We decided to find all of them that consistently perform to very high 
standards. These 2006 Honor Roll Schools are models from which the rest of the system can 
learn how to educate all kids."
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Senior Spotlight

Cameron Offutt
Photographer & Reporter Sarah Evans

 

Caricature by Gabby Rivera

"Hi guys!" Cameron said as he walked into David’s Supermarket to begin his shift. 
"Cameron, go get your apron on and hurry up!" the manager said.

Cameron ran to the workroom and put his apron on. He ran out the door and CRASH! He 
knocked over a coworker carrying a load of cans. 

"Cameron! What have you done now?" "Um, nothing Sir!" Cameron said as he started 
picking up cans.

This is how 17-year-old Curtis Cameron Offutt begins most of his workdays at David’s 
Grocery Store in Grandview.

Cameron, the son of Kevin and Judy Offutt, has one sister, Emily, a dog named Sophie and 
a cat named Lulu.

"The one thing I will always remember about Itasca High School" Cameron said "Is my 
first day of high school."

Cameron has attended Itasca since kindergarten, and is very ready to graduate. 

"After I graduate" Cameron said, "I hope to attend the fire academy in Cleburne, and in 
ten years, I see myself on a fire truck saving people."

When Cameron isn’t busy at school or working at David’s, he is usually watching his 
favorite sport, Motor cross, on TV, playing paintball, hanging out with his buds or just 
sleeping the day away.

"My role model would have to be my dad" Cameron said "In the face of 
adversity, he stands tall, and I admire that."

Cameron’s favorite teachers are Mr. Nickel and Mrs. Gordon; his favorite movies are 
Wayne’s World and Ace Ventura-Pet Detective. 

"I am ready to graduate" Cameron said "but I would like to tell the underclassmen 
something. Even if you’re on the right track, you’ll get run over if you just sit there." 

Senior Spotlight

Brittany Christopher
Photographer & Reporter Devin Corbitt

Caricature by Gabby Rivera

"I don’t have friends, I have associates. ‘Friend’ is too strong of a word. 
You can’t make friends in Itasca because it seems that they don't stay 
true friends. Except Craig, he’s a friend."

Brittany Michaela Christopher has completed 13 years of school at Itasca. With this year 
being her last, she is ready to be free. 

"After all these years, there’s just too much stuff to want to stay. However, I am looking 
forward to speaking my mind to someone I’ve wanted to tell off for a long time. Just not at 
school. I do hate how people argue and fight, and then two days later become friends again, 
though"

Brittany is a partying kind of girl, but she also enjoys doing many other things and has lots 
of favorites. 

"I like watching movies like ‘Forest Gump’ and ‘O Brother Where Art Thou’." Her favorite 
subject in school is math, and although she doesn’t play, she regards basketball as her 
favorite sport to watch. Her favorite teacher was her third grade teacher, Mrs. Lightsey. 
Her favorite food is whatever she happens to be eating, and she enjoys her role on Student 
Council as Class Representative. 

Brittany has some very unique qualities. 

"There are just too many unique things about me to name! But the most unusual is that I 
never get embarrassed. Nothing embarrasses me, I embarrass people." 

Brittany describes herself as mean and hateful, but with four older 
sisters, she has had to learn how to take care of herself. In fact, the 
thing she likes most about herself is her attitude. 

In ten years, Brittany sees herself as living large and taking charge. 

"I’m looking for a new job right now, but I hope to accomplish a lot in my future. I plan on 
going into real estate. I want to be able to support my beautiful, terrible-two-year-old, 
Anyah." 

Brittany doesn’t feel as if her advice would be useful, so she doesn’t have any for the 
underclassmen. However, she does want to thank Mrs. Gordon for making such a huge 
difference in her life. "I love you, Mrs. Gordon!"

Page 5 December 29, 2006 Paw Print Press

Why Does Hill County Need an Animal Shelter?

Press Release

The simple answer to this question involves four issues of liability: Health, Economy, 
Legalities and Safety. We are faced with a rapidly deteriorating situation in Hill County as 
the pet overpopulation crisis becomes more and more daunting each day. The lack of 
countywide animal control services opens us all up to these four potential liabilities. Hill 
County is the only county and Hillsboro is the only major city in Central Texas without an 
animal shelter that provides a public adoption center for dogs and cats. Communities 
throughout Central Texas are saving on average 5,000 dogs and cats each year as a direct 
result of their adoption centers within their animal control facilities. As residents and 
concerned citizens of Hill County, we owe it to ourselves and our community to allow for 
the same opportunity for our unwanted companion animals. 

Put simply, Hill County is in non-compliance with Texas Health and Safety Codes. Chapter 
821, Subchapter C of this code requires all animals in animal shelters be euthanized in a 
humane manner with only one of two methods by a licensed veterinarian or certified 
technician: administrating sodium pentobarbital or commercially compressed carbon 
monoxide. In Subchapter C, "animal shelter" is defined as a facility that collects, impounds 
or keeps stray, homeless, abandoned or unwanted animals. Thus, Subchapter C applies to 
rescue groups, humane societies, public animal shelters, and confinement areas used by law 
enforcement officers and community appointed officers for abandoned or unwanted 
animals in the interest of public safety and health. This requirement puts our communities 
without animal control service (only Hillsboro and Whitney have dedicated animal control) 
in a severe dilemma because animal shelters surrounding Hill County have already closed 
their doors to our county’s communities because they have their own "strays" and animal 
control concerns that take first priority. It is alleged that some communities are resorting to 
"other" means of euthanasia—a direct violation of Texas law.

A violation of any provision of Subchapter C is punishable as a Class B misdemeanor which 
carries a penalty of up to 180 days in jail or a fine of up to $2,000 or both. A private citizen 
may petition a court to stop action violating any provision of Subchapter C. Wouldn’t it be 
easier to just establish a county animal shelter and protect our communities from legal 
liability?

Texas Health & Safety Code Chapter 826.017 stipulates, "the commissioner’s court of each 
county shall designate an officer to act as the local rabies control authority for the purposes 
of this chapter." Usually, this designee is the animal control officer at the "county" animal 
shelter. In this regard as well, Hill County is not in compliance because a "local rabies 
control authority" has not been designated.

Continued on page 6.

2006 Varsity Basketball
December

28 - 30@ Scurry-Rosser Tournament VB TBA

January

2 Bruceville - Eddy JVB, VB 5:00

5 * Keene JVB, VB 5:00

9 * @ Rio Vista JVB, VB 4:00

12 * Dublin JVB, VB 4:00

16 * Grandview JVB, VB 4:00

19 * @ Hico JVB, VB 4:00

23 * Maypearl JVB, VB 2:30

30 * @ Keene JVB, VB 4:00

February

2 * Rio vista JVB, VB 4:00

6 * @ Dublin JVB, VB 4:00

9 * @ Grandview JVB, VB 6:00

15 * Hico JVB, VB 6:00

Head Boys Basketball Coach: Greg Cranfill

Assistants: Kirby Basham & Jeff Mayberry

Phone Number: (254) 687 – 2922 ext. 160

Lady Cats Basketball 
Dec. 28 Godley Tournament V TBA

Jan. 5 *Keene Home JV, V 4:00 p.m.

Jan. 9 *Rio Vista JV, V 5:00 p.m.

Jan. 12 *Dublin Home JV, V 4:00 p.m.

Jan. 16 *Grandview Home JV, V 4:00 p.m.

Jan. 19 *Hico JV, V 4:00 p.m.

Jan. 23 *Maypearl Home JV, V 4:00 p.m.

Jan. 30 *Keene JV, V 4:00 p.m.

Feb. 2 *Rio Vista Home JV, V 4:00 p.m.

Feb. 5 *Dublin V, V 4:00 p.m.

*District Games

Junior High Basketball 
January 

4 Maypearl 7G, 7B, 8G, 8B 5:00 p.m.

11 OPEN

18 Keene 7G, 7B, 8G, 8B 5:00 p.m.

20 Meridian Tourney 7G, 7B, 8G, 8B TBA

25 at Rio Vista 7G, 7B, 8G, 8B 5:00 p.m.

February

1 at Dublin 7G, 7B, 8G, 8B 5:00 p.m.

Wampus Cats are Red Hot!
Time is running out - Get your Reserved Special Event 

Center Seats Now!

District Starts January 5!
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Hill County Animal Shelter
Continued from page 5

Without an animal shelter serving all the communities of Hill County, some irresponsible 
pet owners and allegedly some communities resort to the cruel act of "dumping" their 
unwanted pets—most die a horrific death from starvation, hunger, disease, or being killed 
and eaten by wild animals. This cowardly and deplorable act falls under Penal Code 42.09 
in Texas Criminal Law. The State of Texas deems it a serious offense when people perform 
cruel acts towards animals. Other than the obvious act of torturing an animal, Texas law 
views abandonment in the same light. Irresponsible people who dump their dogs and cats in 
rural areas are committing a Class A misdemeanor. However, the offense is a state jail 
felony if the person has been convicted two previous times. 

The act of abandoning pets when moving from a residence is not only lazy and callous, but 
it also is considered abandonment. Texas law defines abandonment as the act of 
abandoning an animal in the person’s custody without making reasonable arrangements for 
assumption of custody by another person. "Custody" includes responsibility for the health, 
safety and welfare of an animal subject to the person’s care and control, regardless of 
ownership of the animal. When an animal is in a person’s custody, the law states necessary 
food, care, and shelter must be provided to the extent required to maintain the animal is in 
a state of good health. Cruelty to animals should never occur but when it does, Texas law 
will deal with it harshly. A Class A misdemeanor carries a $4,000 fine and a year in jail.

Hill County needs an animal shelter to protect our citizens and communities from health, 
economic, legal, and safety liabilities. Our companion animals and our citizens deserve the 
service and protection that other cities and counties enjoy. Having a proper, compliant 
animal shelter that offers some hope and humanity to our animal population is simply the 
right thing to do. If you would like more information about Hill County Paw Pals, the 
group that is bringing awareness to this plight, please call 580-0679 or visit their website at 
hcpawpals.org.

We Need a Couple of Good Books
Press Release

The Hill County Genealogical Society is in need of copies of the books. A HISTORY OF 
HILL COUNTY, TEXAS 1838-1965 by Ellis Bailey, and A HITSORY OF HILL COUNTY, 
TEXAS 1853-1980 by the Hill County Historical Commission for the Genealogical Library 
in the Hillsboro City Library. If you would like to donate your copy to the Genealogical 
Society please send to:

Peggy Barnes Fox, Hill County Genealogical Society

66 Delmore Drive, Hillsboro, TX 76645-2357 Or take your copy to the main desk of the 
Hillsboro City Library, 118 South Waco Street, Hillsboro, TX. Additional copies received 
will be placed in the vault in the library. 
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Sheriff’s Office Seeks Info on Livestock
Reprint from The Reporter 

The Hill County Sheriff’s Department is asking livestock owners to supply some 
information about their herds.

According to Deputy Jeff Lyon, the information is sought so that the department can more 
easily identify the ownership of animals that are found loose in the county.

"It will make it easier to notify the owner if their livestock is found," Lyon said. "It will also 
help us to identify the animal’s owner if it is involved in some kind of accident."

Letters were sent out in early November with a form to fill out that lists the name and 
phone number of the owner; locations livestock are kept; brand, tag and tattoo 
information; color; breed; and the name and phone number of a farm hand to contact if the 
owner is unavailable.

Copies of the form may be picked up at the Hill County Sheriff’s Department, located at 
406 Hall Street in Hillsboro; or the Hill County Extension office, located at 126 South 
Covington Street in Hillsboro.

A copy of the form also accompanies this article.

Livestock owners are asked to submit completed forms by dropping them off at the 
department, faxing them to 254-582-3848 or by mailing them to Hill County Sheriff’s Office 
P.O. Box 283, Hillsboro, TX 76645.

LIVESTOCK LISTING

NAME: _________________________________________

PHONE: ________________________________________

ADDRESS: _____________________________________

PRECINCT: ____________________________________

LIVESTOCK’S LOCATION: ______________________ 
________________________________________________

DIRECTIONS: __________________________________ 

_______________________________________________

TYPE OF LIVESTOCK: __________________________

(Ex. Horse, cow, bull, etc.)

BRAND: ________________________________________

TAGS: _________________________________________

TATTOOS: _____________________________________

COLOR: _______________________________________

BREED: ________________________________________

FARM HANDS OR EMERGENCY CONTACT AND PHONE NUMBER:

________________________________________________

________________________________________________

________________________________________________

________________________________________________

John Waldie, Class of ‘44

Celebrates 80th Birthday

Photos by Grover Kemp

John Waldie celebrated his 80th birthday with friends and family at the Masonic 
Retirement Center in Arlington on November 26, 2006.

On hand to help him celebrate were two 1944 classmates, Jemmie Kemp and David 
Hopkins.

 

 

Looking for a Home
We were abandoned in the cold. We appear to be Border Collie and Lab mix and there are 
5 of us; 4 female and one male. We are about 12 weeks old. If you can help with one or all of 
us, please contact Cherie at 254-694-7652 or email cherieluttrell@hotmail.com. There is a 
$65 adoption fee for sterilization and vaccinations. 
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Do You Remember . . . ? – "Itasca Horse 
Show 1950" 

Columnist Carl Sweeney (Pictures reprint from Itasca Item)

A meeting of the Itasca Horse Show officials was held March 24, 1950 to plan for the annual 
Itasca Horse Show, with President Leonard Gardner presiding. Other members present 
were Clay Holland, Carl Hilton, Cullen Williamson, Jack Gilley, Mayme Martin, Lila 
Southward, and others. Preliminary plans were made for the 1950 show, which was held 
June 16, rather than in May, which has been the custom. This year would be the 8th Annual 
Show. 

On April 14, the group met again to finalize 
plans for the year. On June 9, a large group 
of Itascans left in a caravan to advertise the 
show, this consisted of anyone who wished 
to go. There were autos, trailers with horses 
and other units. There was also a fiddle 
band with girl singers; they also had loud 
speakers operated by Pat Patterson of the 
Round-up Café. They said, "We will make 
this the biggest show ever." Roy (Pete) 



Burks contracted the Connally Air Force 
Band and they came to play and march in 
the parade. There were also a few military units present, but not as many as in the past. 

The Hill County Fox and Wolf Hunters Association participated again, with Joe Martin Jr., 
as president this year. A square dance was held on the streets of Itasca on Thursday night, 
prior to the horse show. Weldon Akins of Hillsboro was the caller and the Denton Playboys 
furnished the music. A professional Charleston was performed by City Marshal Freeland 
Durant. The Itasca Jaycees provided the PA system, and Sgt. Fowler of the Hillsboro 
recruiting office assisted with the program. John Acton and his FFA boys assisted with the 
registration of horses. 

 

Last years’ (1949) horse show queen was Mayme Martin 
but she came in second in 1950. The queen that year was 
Mary Bridges of Glen Rose, riding "Booger Bear." The 
Queen Trophy was awarded by Bill Jones of Fort Worth. 
The grand champion horse for 1950 was "Linda H" owned 
by V.O. Hildreth Jr. This trophy was presented by Vick 
Wilson of Itasca, Roy Durie of Forth Worth was the 
announcer and MC. Judges were Lee Goforth of Glen Rose 

and B. E. Brooks from San Angelo; both well known horse men and show participants. 

 

 

It would not be possible to list all the people and 
organization that helped with the shows, but I would 
like to name a few that came to mind. Bill Lewis, 
Wendell Jordan, Gaynelle Gardner, Jimmy Gardner, 
Bobby Gardner, Gordon and Donald McDonald, J.W. 
Stufflebeme, Bob Taylor, R.E. Evers Walter Shelton, 
Joe Wilson, and a host of others. It was wonderful to see 
the total cooperation of all the Itasca people. 

We could go on and on about the 1950 show, but we must leave some room for pictures. 
There will be a final recap of the show in many next articles along with more pictures. 

The 1950 Horse Show was dedicated to Mr. John Martin, who had done so much for Itasca 
including "Martin’s Park." He was ill in Temple Hospital during the show.

Top picture (left to right) Rothwell Anderson, Carl Hilton, Jack Gilley, Mrs. Franklin 
Martin, Walter Shelton, Cullen Williamson and Bob Taylor. Bottom left – Clay "Kinky" 
Holland on "Silver." Bottom right – Grand Champion of 1950 Horse Show – V. O. 
Hildreth, Jr with horse "Linda H. from Aledo. Vick Wilson presented the trophy.
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Wampus Cats of the Week
The Citizens of Itasca

Itasca has always been a wonderful town to grow up in and one in which to raise a family. 
In its heyday, Itasca was a thriving business community; as one can tell from Carl 
Sweeney’s articles. When the Mill shut down and the train no longer stopped in Itasca, the 
town began to dwindle. Some of the businesses may have closed or moved away but the 
enthusiasm of her people has not diminished. 

In the last decade Itasca has once more become a dynamic community that is on the move 
in growth as well as community involvement. Citizens are willing to work for the good of 
the community, without compensation and sometimes without thanks or acknowledgement. 

The involvement of people is never more evident that during the holidays. Volunteers make 
the holidays in Itasca truly a community endeavor. It takes a community to put on the 
Christmas Cantata, band concert, parade, brunches and open houses and the special 
church services where everyone is invited to participate. 

As we enter 2007, may we all continue to do our part so Itasca will continue to grow and 
flourish. 

Special of the Week 

Happy New Year!
From all of us at Lloyd Ford

Have a safe and prosperous 2007!
 

Lloyd Ford – Proud Supporter of the Wampus Cats

Paw Print Press

123 N. College 

Itasca, Texas 76055
 


